On MSSA letterhead

August 21, 2006

Office of Chief Counsel

Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives

650 Massachusetts Ave. NW

Washington, DC 20226

Dear Sirs;

Greetings from Montana.

I am writing to express concern that the BATFE has required FFLs to obtain a residence address from firearm purchasers as a condition of firearm sale completion.

I have received a complaint from a lawful firearm purchaser, a Montana resident, who attempted to purchase a shotgun from a federally licensed firearms dealer in Montana.  The sale was rejected by the dealer because the purchaser had only his postal address on both his Montana drivers license, and his Montana concealed weapon permit.  Both of these forms of identification are photo IDs issued in conformance with Montana law.  The purchaser was told by the dealer that the BATFE requires a state-issued photo identification that includes the purchaser's residence address, and that a postal address is not acceptable.

Please be advised that personal privacy is an individual right Montana citizens have affirmatively reserved to themselves -- protected from government intrusion -- by a provision of the Montana Constitution, to wit:

Article II, Section 10.  Right of privacy. The right of individual privacy is essential to the well-being of a free society and shall not be infringed without the showing of a compelling state interest.

Montanans have a reasonable expectation of privacy in their personal lives.  This includes not being required to bear and display government-issued identification certifying where a person sleeps each night.

Montanans have also reserved to themselves in the Montana Constitution the individual right to possess and bear firearms, and benefit from a similar right reserved from governmental interference in the U.S. Constitution.

I find the requirement for a firearm purchaser to provide a residence address (not a postal address) printed on the BATFE form 4473, and I believe that the dealer was correctly following instructions issued by the BATFE.  I also find this requirement iterated in the Code of Federal Regulations at 27 CFR 178.11.  It is noted the BATFE Form 4473 declares, pursuant to the federal Privacy Act, that "Solicitation of this information is authorized under 18 U.S.C. § 1923(g)."  Researching 18 U.S.C. § 1923(g), I am unable to locate anything specific that allows the BATFE to impose the requirement that a purchaser provide a residence address, only that a purchaser provide an "address."

I hope you will be able to clarify this by providing me with a citation and the exact language from the USC that specifically authorizes the BATFE to require a  residence address, instead of just an "address" (including a postal address) for purchase of a firearm from an FFL-holder and for proper completion of the Form 4473.

If you are able to cite specific authority from the USC that allows the BATFE to require a residence address, please also explain how this authorization is founded in authority found in the U.S. Constitution, and how this supercedes the "compelling state interest" for government intrusion into personal privacy required under the Montana Constitution.

You may respond to this information request at the address on this letterhead.  You may also communicate with me via E-mail at mssa@mtssa.org.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely yours,

Gary Marbut

President
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